September 9, 1941.

Mr. Vance Hall, 1425 Tennessee St., Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Vance:

I was glad to have your good letter written in such a splendid spirit. You can always know that I count you one of those one hundred per centers. My earnest hope is to have you one of the outstanding athletes and one of the outstanding students in general when you leave the University.

You may count on my full cooperation in seeing you through.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH V

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.